MLWLA BOARD MEETING MINUTES    APRIL 4, 2024

The April 4, 2024 Board Meeting was opened by MLWLA president Julie Teslow at 6:03pm.
In attendance were: Frank Smasal, Paul Baer, David Lagerquist, Julie Teslow, Jim Van Deusen and Gary Schmidt.
The minutes of the March 7th meeting were approved.
Treasurer Jim VanDeusen reported:  $17,491.86 in Checking, $5,799.82 in Savings and a CD of $20, 402.92.  The CD matures 8/13/24.  Treasure’s report was accepted.
The Landing on Madison proposed that MLWLA advertise on the electronic sign located at the Restaurant.  The cost was quoted as $365.00 per year.  After discussion the Board decided not to participate.
Discussion on the Annual Member Newsletter was had.  It was determined that Julie Teslow would contact Susan Ackerman for an update.  It was suggested that the Board provide help to Susan regarding stuffing and mailing the envelopes if needed.  Jim Van Deusen stated he does not have a copy of the new member list and is unsure of how to convert the data to a program for addressing envelopes. A commercial firm may needed to do this.  Julie will visit with Susan for more details.
Paul Baer volunteered to create a short survey form on the wants, needs and concerns of the MLWLA membership.  The survey will be posted on the MLWLA Website.
A motion was made to make Susan Ackerman an Administrator on the MLWLA Facebook page.  Motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made to again provide funding to the DNR for a  PORTA POTTY at the East bay boat launch site.  The amount of $450.0 was approved unanimously.
The BRAY PARK cleanup project was discussed.  The date is April 20th.  Meet at the cabin at 9:00 am.  Frank Smasal will make  arrangements with the park manager.
The lake weed issues were again discussed.  David Lagerquist has been in contact with Gustavus College on water testing.  The college has expressed a positive interest in taking on a formal water testing program at Lake Madison.  More details to follow.   Frank Smasal left several phone messages with Ryan Wersal of Minn. State regarding a lake survey of invasive species weeds.  The survey is a requirement of the DNR before applying for funding.  Franks has had no response from Mr. Wersal.  Frank will also contact Cade King from Waterville to see if he could provide the needed survey.
Three MLWLA Board members will be attending the Seminar by ISG Engineering on the Future of Southern Minnesota Lakes.  
It was noted that the Vice Chair position is now open.   The Lake Management position is also open.   A notice of available Board positions should be posted on the MLWLA website. 
A map of lake Madison marking the site of hazardous rocks was reviewed.  Jim Van Deusen has been in contact with the Blue Earth County Sheriff’s dept regarding the use of buoys to mark the dangerous rock locations.  It was suggested that MLWLA could assist in the purchase of buoys for this purpose if necessary.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.
Respectfully Submitted
Gary Schmidt, Sec. MLWLA
